
	
	Item
	Action By

	1) Welcome and Introductions
	Attendees 
Ian Davidson

ID
Tendring District Council (Chair)

Cllr. Nick Turner
NT
Tendring District Council

David Eagle

DE
Land Owner

James Ennos

JE
Tendring District Council

John Lindsay

JL
Environment Agency

Cllr. Mark Platt
MP
Tendring District Council

Damian Williams
DW
Tendring District Council

Cllr Delyth Miles
DM
Tendring District Council

Ian Taylor

IT
Tendring District Council

Martyn Knappett
MBK
Tendring District Council

Cllr. Terry Allen
TA
Frinton & Walton Town  Council

Michelle Nye-Brown
MNB
Naze Tower

Julian Novorol

JN
Hamford Water

Jennie Weavers
JW
Tendring District Council

Aileen Middleton
AM
Tendring District Council

Andrew Impey

AI
Essex Wildlife Trust

Michelle Kench
MK
Essex Wildlife Trust

Lisa Smart

LS
Essex Wildlife Trust
	

	2) Apologies for absence
	Apologies received from 

· Cllr. Mick Page

· This would have been his final meeting with the Naze Management Board. Thanks are recorded for his work on this group and especially the money he has brought in.  
· A formal letter of thanks will be sent.
	ID

	3)  Notes of Last Meeting
	Minutes agreed. 
	

	4) Matters Arising from the Notes of the Last Meeting
	No matters arising from previous Minutes.
	

	5) The Naze Education and Visitor Centre - review of progress to date and future plans
	· AI gave a presentation to the Board.
· ID said the presentation had encapsulated the work at the visitor centre well and was very exciting.  It was good to see the community involvement as well as visitors from further afield. 

· Both AI and MNB had met with ID and MBK and a workshop was going to be arranged to look at how things will work together going forward. 

· DE commented on the opportunity to work with other local organisations like the Heritage Trust who would like to look into working together in the future. 

· MBK reiterated that working together is the way forward and a joint promotion with other visitor offers in the area like the Lifeboat Museum is being discussed.

· DM was pleased that EWT are getting positive comments from local residents, especially those who were previously against the idea of the centre.  Asked if the presentation could be circulated.

· IT praised EWT for bringing something brand new to an area such as the Naze. 

· DM as a school governor was pleased to see schools coming to the centre and wondered if a deal could be worked out with some of the local schools.  AI advised EWT already attend local school assemblies free of charge and they will give this some thought.  MK said there was currently a competition being run for the local primary schools in respect of the centres interpretation.
	AI/MNB/

ID/MBK

	6) Practical Management Arrangements
	· IT: complimented the new toilet facilities and confirmed one half of the old toilet block is to be retained as an overspill for large coach parties.  The conversion of the other half of the building to the ranger store is underway and should be completed by the end of the month. 

· Partnership working in the future up at the Naze is important and there may be opportunities to take advantage of funding, volunteers and EWT members.

· The car park figures are looking very promising and visitor numbers are significantly higher, including off-season.
· TA suggested some of the extra car parking money could be used to pay towards local school visiting the centre.

· There has been more wear and tear on the car park and it has not been possible to keep the cars off the grass, need to discuss practicalities of this.
· ID asked if the increases in visitors was year round or season specific and asked for figures before the workshop. IT advised significantly higher and more noticeable in the off-season.   
· DM said some residents had complained about gates and accessing the car park. IT advised the gates to the car park were not closed.  AM thought it might be the gate by the café.  IT said better arrangements need to be put in place when it comes to deliveries. 
· AM introduced JW who will be taking over her role on the NMB as she is leaving TDC.  ID thanked AM for her work on the NMB.
	

	7)  Communications
	· ID asked if EWT will be preparing a brochure sharing the events that are coming up.  LS confirmed there are Easter flyers and posters as well as advertising on social media. ID clarified he meant specifically about scheduling and creating some excitement around some of the events.  AI agreed that a build-up of anticipation around certain events like the installation of the large shark would be a good idea and as soon as the arrangements are firmed up they will do this.
	

	8) Flood and Erosion – North East Corner/North Point
	· NT explained the narrow point at the bottom of the Naze is likely to flood through to the water recycling plant and on to the backwaters.  A path will be cut through and a bund built to protect both DE’s land and TDCs land.  This should be completed by the autumn.

· JE explained that the area erodes at approximately 1.5metres per year so could breach in the next year.  The location is just before the John Weston Nature Reserve.  The ground investigations have shown some of the local material is ok to use for the work and the rest of the material will come from DE’s field. The design phase is currently underway and once this is completed the full cost will be known and further funding can be sought.  It is intended to go to Anglian Water for some funding as they have an asset in the area that needs protecting. 

· MK advised there was underspend on EU funding which may be relevant and will forward the details to NT.
· ID asked if the rough costs could be provided to him in the next week and thanked NT, JE, DE, JL and EWT for their work on the project.
	

	9) The Naze Tower Update
	· MNB: Was interested to see the presentation and is happy that partnership working is intended in the future and is looking forward to the planned workshop in this regard.

·  An overhaul of the Towers interpretation is to be carried out and would like to compliment the Centre’s rather than duplicating it. 

· Also looking at re-branding and extending marketing and social media.  This may be another area that the Tower and the Centre can collaborate.
	

	11) AOB
	· MNB advised the Naze Protection Society is meeting at the end of the month.  They are looking to change the committee and bring on new members following the departure of David Gager from the area.  

· JE updated regarding the breakwaters.  The bulk of the work has been completed successfully using new methods and in-house staff.  The remaining missing boards will be replaced when the tides are more favourable.
	

	11) Dates of Next Meeting
	The next meeting is on 2pm on Friday 9 June 2017
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